Faculty Development Committee
September 21, 2011 10:00am, Adams Conference Room
Minutes
Members attending: Mike Vail, Carol Maxson, Stephanie Cawthorne, Suzie Harris, Steve Hoskins, Doug Lepter, Prilla Speer. Absent: Susan Lahey, Roy Philip.
Prior to start of meeting Chair Mike Vail asked for suspension of rules to allow Prilla Speer to attend via face time on iPad [Prilla was in Washington DC]. Motion was passed.
Steve Hoskins made motion to approve minutes from Aug 26, 2011 meeting; seconded by Carol Maxson, minutes were approved. (http://facdev.wiki.trevecca.edu/fdcMinutes)
New Business:
Mini-grant update Susan Lahey submitted the report in writing. Presented by Mike because Susan was not able to attend the meeting due to her clinical practice
· Changes to application form were discussed. Motion was made to accept changes, seconded. Changes were approved. Implementation will be immediate. 
Five Mini-grant Applications received:
·  Ron Maurer - $300. Attending North American Association of Christians in Social Work conference in Pittsburgh, PA, Oct. 20-23, 2011. Lahey motion to approve, second by Speer, motion carried.
·  Fred Mund - $300. Attending Association for Technology in Music Instruction, Richmond, VA, Oct. 19-24, 2011. Lahey motion to approve. Discussion regarding allocation for food, should be $45 per day, total of $225 rather than $800 as listed in the application. Seconded by Hoskins, motion carried.
·  Esther Swink - $300. Attending American Association of Colleges of Teacher Education, Chicago, IL, Feb. 16-19, 2012. Lahey motion to approve, Hoskins seconded, motion carried.
·  Jeff Frame - $600. Presenting at Popular Culture Association of the South, New Orleans, LA, Oct. 6-8, 2011. Lahey motion to approve. Lepter seconded, motion carried. 
·  Kathy Mowry - $600. Presenting at National Conference of Evangelical Missiological Society, Phoenix, AZ, Sept. 28-30, 2011. Lahey motion to approve, S. Cawthorne seconded, motion carried.
Committee Work
· Planning subcommittee: between January 18-27, 2012 dinner-meeting (Doug Lepter, Prilla Speer, Suzie Harris) Prilla Speer reported the committee has not met but will meet and have something to report at the Oct. 12 FDC meeting. 
· Planning subcommittee: August 2012 Opening Faculty Administrator Workshop (Stephanie Cawthorne, Steve Hoskins) Steve Hoskins reported they had not met yet. 
· Regular Faculty-Administrator Meeting Topics as needed (10:00-10:50am, QLH) FDC is responsible for “program portion” of Faculty-Administrator Meetings. These meetings also contain a “business portion” where items which arise in the normal flow of university life will be addressed.
· Sept 23: Accommodations for Students with Special Needs, Amy Murphy. Carol Maxson will open and introduce Amy. Suzie Harris will have short update regarding SACs QEP process.
· Oct 14: General Education Assessment Report; Becky Niece will have a brief pre-registration announcement; Suzie Harris will update regarding SACs QEP process. 
· Nov 7: Faculty Sabbatical Reports. Mike Vail will contact eligible faculty to share what they did on their sabbaticals at this meeting.
· Nov 28: Best Practices in the Classroom—Mobile Technology Applications in the Classroom, Suzie Harris, Mike Vail. Want to be sure to include all schools/divisions/depts. utilizing mobile technologies. Suggestions included: Kathy Mowry utilizing SKYPE; Grad. Psychology applications; include laptops and School of Religion launch of LOGOS for majors.
· Jan 30: SACS and the QEP—Report from the QEP selection committee, Suzie Harris. Carol Maxson reported Trevecca's SACs liaison will be at this meeting. 
· Feb 27: Learning Management System Selection report, Dave Phillips, Angie Wetmore. May already be launched and could have real examples to showcase.
· Apr 20: Trevecca Authors celebration, National Library Week, Mini-grant reports, Ruth Kinnersley, Prilla Speer. Meeting will be in Quick.
Other periodic faculty development opportunities [sponsored by the Center for Teaching & Learning, Mike Vail. 
· Monday Morning Mentor subscription (see: attached Fall schedule) 
· Training Sessions. Held in Adams Lab, seats 15. Will schedule two sessions for each webinar, one on either a MWF and one on either a TuTh time slot. Hopefully this will accommodate teaching schedules.
· October Webinar (65 min): “The new (and old) ways students cheat: What you can do about it”
· November Webinar (90 min): “10 ways to improve blended course design”
Other Business
·  Report on iPad purchase. Carol Maxson reported that the word from CFO, David Caldwell, is that professional development funds cannot be used for future iPad purchases. It was suggested that perhaps David could meet with the FDC to discuss rationale a bit more fully.
·  Research Symposiums. Suggestion was made at our last FDC meeting to consider the addition of a graduate research symposium in the spring. Several suggestions were made at today's meeting: 
· Carol reported that she has had discussion with the Provost regarding the possibility of a scheduled 'Celebrate Research Day' on the school calendar. This would allow all student groups [traditional UG; degree completion students (MHR, Crim. Justice, BSCIT, HIT...), graduate students] to have research symposiums with sessions running concurrently. Students would be 'required' to attend, it would not be a 'free day'. This is in discussion stage.
· The NIKEL conference sponsored by the School of Education may be a place other graduate programs could showcase student research. This conference is held in the summer. 
· Mike Vail has spoken with Jan Greathouse about including articles in the Treveccan that 'tell the research stories of students'. Recommend to your faculty the Treveccan as a place to showcase student research. 
·  Prilla Speer mentioned that the library presents a Research Award to one graduate student and one traditional UG student in the spring. This award is given by the Association of Christian Librarians and includes a gift card and framed certificate. Students are nominated by faculty.
·  Steve Hoskins reported on the implementation of LOGOS software for religion majors. There have been many bugs for students mostly relating to technology and size of the content to download. This company does not sell institutional subscriptions; all implementations are independent student subscriptions. TNU bookstore has been very helpful. The School of Religion is still working out the kinks. 
· Next meeting Oct. 12, 2011, 10:00am, Adams Conference Room
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Criteria and Application for Faculty Development Mini-Grants
Revised September, 2011
The Faculty Development Committee awards mini-grants to faculty for a variety of activities that promote academic scholarship and/or enhance professional performance. Please read the criteria and instructions for mini-grants, complete the application on page 2, and return the application to Susan Lahey (slahey@trevecca.edu). 
Mini-Grants for Projects, Conference/Workshop Participation or Attendance
The Faculty Development Committee wishes to encourage professional development projects for faculty that will benefit the university as a whole as well as projects that have personal or departmental benefits in the realm of faculty scholarship and/or teaching and professional performance. 
If your professional development allocation has been or will be exhausted, you may apply to the Faculty Development Committee for a supplemental mini-grant to participate in or attend a professional conference or workshop. 
Mini-Grants for conference participation ($600 maximum) or attendance ($300 maximum) may be awarded. Additionally, faculty who have submitted a paper to a conference and are awaiting acceptance may request that a $600 major conference participant grant be held in reserve until a decision is made. If you are awaiting acceptance of a presentation, please inform Susan Lahey (slahey@trevecca.edu) at the time of application. 
Documentation, including receipts, will be required to disperse a mini-grant.
Criteria for Mini-Grant for International Conference Participation
No more than one grant per academic year, not exceeding $1,000, may be awarded by the Faculty Development Committee to a faculty member wishing to attend an international conference specific to her or his discipline. A faculty member cannot be the recipient of an international grant for two consecutive years. Additionally, the grant application will only be considered for conference participation, not attendance. To apply, please submit an application to Susan Lahey (slahey@trevecca.edu) and provide the following information:
· Name of conference
· Relevance to discipline particularly beyond local/national conferences
· Description of participation
· Benefits to professional development
· Estimate of the necessary funding
· Explanation of how professional development monies will be allocated
All proposals must be for conferences that fall within the current academic year (July 1 – June 30). The deadline for the proposal is January 30. 
Mini-Grant Application 
Participation or Attendance at Domestic or International 

Conference/Workshop 

Send your completed application to Susan Lahey (slahey@trevecca.edu).

Check one: This application is for

____ domestic conference/workshop attendance

____ domestic conference/workshop participation (describe in item 1)

____ international conference/workshop participation (describe in item 1)

____ a professional development project

Applicant’s Name & Faculty Assignment: 
1. 
Please describe your project and explain your interest in or rationale for doing it. What results or benefits do you expect from the project that will enhance your scholarship or teaching? For conference attendance or participation give the conference name, sponsoring professional association, conference dates, conference location, and for participation, your presentation title and description.
      

     
2. 
Please estimate the funding (mini-grant) that you will need by itemizing your costs for travel, resources, supplies, etc. 
     
3.
Identify how you are planning to allocate your professional expense monies. 

4. 
When do you propose to do this project? What is your timetable for completion? 

      

5.
Describe your plan to share results and evaluate your efforts when you have completed the project. Your plan could include a demonstration of new classroom methods or presentations to other faculty in FD Lunch and Learn events or in departmental meetings.
     
Monday Morning Mentor
	 Here’s a sneak peak at the Fall 2011 schedule: 
	

	Date 
	Title of Program 

	Monday, September 12, 2011 
	How Do I Get Students to Read Their Assignments Before Class? (Maryellen) 

	Monday, September 19, 2011 
	How Do I Create Engaging Threaded Discussion Questions? 
(John Orlando) 

	Monday, September 26, 2011 
	What If a Student Asks a Question I Can't Answer?
(Therese Huston) 

	Monday, October 03, 2011 
	How Can I Promote Deep Learning through Critical Reflection? 
(Barb Jacoby) 

	Monday, October 10, 2011 
	How Should I Respond to Wrong (or Not Very Good) Student Answers? (Maryellen) 

	Monday, October 17, 2011 
	What Can I Legall Tell People Who Call Me About My Students? 
(Scott Lewis) 

	Monday, October 24, 2011 
	What Are My Multiple Choice Test Results Telling Me? 
(Linda Suskie) 

	Monday, October 31, 2011 
	How Flexible Should I Be with Non-Traditional Students? 
(Brian Van Brunt) 

	Monday, November 07, 2011 
	What Can I Do to Increase Student Retention? 
(Moon & Jenkins) 

	Monday, November 14, 2011 
	What Should I Do When a Student Chellenges my Authority? 
(Ike) 

	Monday, November 21, 2011 
	How Can I Use Voice Feedback to Improve Student Learning? 
(John Orlando) 

	Monday, November 28, 2011 
	How Do I Get Started with Service-Learning? 
(Barb Jacoby) 

	Monday, December 05, 2011 
	I'm Teaching Online Next Term. What Do I Have to Know? 
(Larry Ragan) 

	Monday, December 12, 2011 
	What Can I Do About Feeling Tired, Stressed and Burned Out? 
(Brian Van Brunt) 
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